
Minutes of Special Communication for Albuquerque Lodge 60, December 6, 2024.  

The Lodge was opened at 6:18 p.m. for the Installation of Officers, with the following 
officers in their stations and places.  

Worshipful Master WB Tim Cummins 

Senior Warden Bro Andrew Montoya 

Junior Warden Bro Matt Rader 

Treasurer  RWB Wade Villanueva 

Secretary  Bro Kirk Johnson (Pro Tem) 

Chaplain  Bro Antonio Ortega 

Senior Deacon Bro Tristian Ortiz 

Junior Deacon Bro Gil Morales 

Tiler   WB Robert Jones 

The charter was draped for Brother John “Bale” Sisneros 

WB Tim Cummin gave a rousing farewell speech as he ushered in next year's leadership, 
and the Lodge was sent to refreshment at 6:40 pm. 

 

The following brothers installed the officers for Albuquerque Lodge 60. 

Installing Master  MWB Jeff Johnson 

Installing Marshal  RWB James Overfelt 

Installing Chaplain  RWB Adam Hathaway 

Honor Guard  Sir Knight, RWB Henry Jenkins 

Honor Guard  Sir Knight, Bro Jeff Russ 

 

The following officers were installed in the following stations and places 

Worshipful Master Bro Andrew Montoya 

Senior Warden Bro Matt Rader 

Junior Warden Bro Tristian Ortiz 



Treasurer  RWB Wade Villanueva 

Secretary  Bro Chris Fleischer 

Chaplain  Bro Oliver Stephanz (to be installed later)  

Senior Deacon Bro Gil Morales 

Junior Deacon Bro Antonio Ortega 

Senior Steward  Bro Kirk Johnson 

Junior Steward Bro Jeremy Sanchez 

Marshal  Bro John Romero (to be installed later) 

Tiler   WB Robert Jones 

 

The Worshipful Master thanked his installation team and recognized the visiting lodges and 
appendant bodies who attended.  

The lodge was closed at 8:30 pm, waving all the regular signs and ceremonies. 36 Brothers 
and Guests were in attendance.  

 

(Lodge Seal) 

 

 

WM ______________________________________ 

 

Sec ______________________________________ 

  



Minutes of Regular Communication for Albuquerque Lodge 60. December 11, 2024 

The Lodge was opened at 7:02 pm with the following Officers in their stations and places.  

WM Bro Andrew Montoya 

SW Bro Matt Rader 

JW Bro Tristian Ortiz 

TR RWB Wade Villanueva 

Sec Bro Chris Fleischer 

SD Bro Gil Morales 

JD  Bro Antonio Ortega 

SS Bro Kirk Johnson 

TY WB Rob Jones 

The Lodge was sent to Refreshment at 7:15 p.m. to hear a presentation from the 
representatives of Flamenco Works Albuquerque and present them with a check for $20k 
to help them continue their charitable work. 

The Lodge was returned to work at 7:35 pm with 11 brothers in attendance.  

Sickness and Distress: RWB Jeff Johnson’s wife is feeling sick.  

Boons and Blessings: Brother Antonio and Tristian are Uncles again. 

First-Time Visitors: RWB James Bungard, Grand Senior Deacon of the Grand Lodge of New 
Mexico, was escorted to the altar and given Grand Honors.  

Minutes from November were approved as distributed with the following addendums 

• Correction to the minutes regarding the spelling of a brother's name 
• The Annual Gala was postponed, not canceled 

The Treasurer’s Report was approved with the following addendums. 

• Flamenco Works have not cashed the $20k check 
• Masonic Charites Paperwork has not been reviewed by the Grand Lodge Committee 
• The first half of the rent is due to the Shrine in January 

Reports from Regular Committees: 



Finance Committee: A portion of the money agreed upon to be moved to a money market 
account has been made, and additional funds will need to be moved in the future to reach 
the established goal set in the November Communication. 

Charity Committee: Brother John Sisneros's mother has requested assistance with the cost 
of his funeral. A motion was made and passed for $2500 to be given by the lodge to assist 
the family. 

Audit Committee: Brother Tristian Ortiz has been tasked to lead the audit committee. 

Special Committee Assignments: 

The building and investment committees will be merged into a single committee, which 
Brother Tristian Ortiz will chair. 

MWB Jeff Johnson will Chair the Ritual Committee 

Bro Chris Fleischer will chair Degrees/Proficiency and Membership 

Bro Matt Rader will chair communication and Social Events 

There will not be a Chair for the Education Committee; instead, each lodge officer will 
present to the lodge during an assigned month. The first half of the year will be as follows: 

January: Bro Tristian Ortiz  April: Bro Gil Morales 

February: Bro Kirk Johnson  May: Bro Matt Rader 

March: Bro Antonio Ortega  June: Bro Chris Fleischer 

RWB James Bungard gave a speech congratulating the lodge officers on their new 
appointments and offered a prayer and memorial to Brother John Sisneros.  

The Lodge was closed in due form at 8:25 pm, with peace and harmony prevailing. 

 

(Lodge Seal) 

 

 

WM ______________________________________ 

 

Sec ______________________________________ 


